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August 27, 2021 

 

Greetings, Colleagues!  I hope the fall semester is off to a great start for you.  I have moved slowly on 
the release of this initial communique in order to gather the latest information available on fall 
enrollment and coronavirus trends.  Both of those topics are addressed below.  With that, I extend a 
very warm WELCOME to each of you as we move deeper into the 2021-2022 academic year.  It’s good 
to have everyone back on campus! 

Enrollment:  The final census for Summer 2021 represented another record for UNA, both in terms of 
headcount and credit hour production.  That marks the tenth consecutive term the University has set 
enrollment records.  We are still many weeks away from census date for Fall 2021.  Even so, I am pleased 
to report that we are already in positiv

overall on-campus population of residential students is back to pre-pandemic levels.  Our online and 
graduate programs continue to grow at a fast clip.  This is great news for me to be able to share with you.   
Enrollment is and will remain everyone’s responsibility, and I want all faculty and staff to feel empowered 
and validated by the way students are responding to what we have to offer at UNA.   

Year of the UNA Woman:  Our yearlong celebration of the Year of the UNA Woman officially kicked off in 
June.  The celebration is timed to coincide with the sesquicentennial of the admittance of the first 
women into the student ranks at our forebear institution, the State Normal School at Florence, in 1872.   
As with our founding in 1830, this is another of the historic milestones that sets us apart from our peers 
and adds to the richness of our history.  We will use events throughout this year to celebrate the impact 
that women have had in our faculty, staff, and student ranks, in addition to the many alumnae who have 
helped broaden UNA’s reputation through notable achievements, community service, and career success.  
Stay tuned for details on events and opportunities to support this effort. 

Academic Initiatives:   Suffice it to say that we continue to make good on our promise of realizing 
“Division I Academics” at UNA.  Provost Alexander shared with campus an excellent and thorough update 
on academic developments in his own message of August 18.  I encourage you to review that email for 
details.  Among the highlights in this area are the vertical expansion of our degree offerings, the launch of 
our first Ph.D. program this fall, the growth of the Cole Honors College, and enhancements that will build 
on our reputation as Alabama’s Workforce Development University – a tagline that aligns well with state 
economic development initiatives and supports our governmental relations effort.   

New Athletic Director:  




